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UMBRELLA is the international childhood kidney 

cancer research study open in the UK & Ireland 

 

 The UMBRELLA study opened in the UK in 2019 and 
builds on the previous national Improving Population 
Outcomes for Renal Tumours of childhood (IMPORT) 
study. The national sponsor is Great Ormond Street 
Hospital (GOSH) and international coordination is 
through the International Society of Paediatric Oncology 
Renal Tumours Study Group (SIOP-RTSG).  
 

 Dr Tanzina Chowdhury, consultant oncologist at GOSH, 
replaced Prof Kathy Pritchard-Jones as chief investigator 
in Sept 2022. The study is funded by a CCLG/Little 
Princess Trust grant until 31st January 2024. 

 

 Patients are registered in the study through their 
childhood cancer Principal Treatment Centre, who are all 
open for research again after the COVID pandemic.  
Being registered in UMBRELLA means that your/your 
child’s clinical data, imaging scans and tissue samples 
undergo central review and are available for use in 
several research projects that are described here.  

 

 The UMBRELLA study has registered over 2030 patients 
from 26 countries, with some countries joining the study 
for the first time. The UK has recruited 268 patients (plus 
724 in IMPORT). 

 

Active projects 

 The UMBRELLA study will show which changes in the tumour 
genetic material (DNA and RNA) are most useful to predict risk 
of relapse and explain why some children develop Wilms 
tumour and other kidney cancers at a young age. This is the 
main aim of the Little Princess Trust Wilms Tumour Knowledge 
Bank project. 
 

 Sequence analysis of tiny amounts of circulating tumour DNA 
and microRNAs found in the bloodstream is in progress.  This is 
called ‘liquid biopsy’ research and is expected to reveal if a 
simple blood test can improve diagnosis and treatment 
planning. We collaborate with the Institut Curie, Paris and with 
the University of Cambridge in these studies. 
 

 Tumour Organoids collaboration with Princess Maxima Center 
(Netherlands). If a tumour grows back (relapse), we send 
samples to a team of scientists who can test several drugs to 
suggest new treatments. 
 

 A new project with pathologists at the University of Liverpool 
looks at proteins expressed on hundreds of renal tumours 
collected through the study. This could improve diagnosis and 
predicting prognosis. 
 

 Analysis of data from children diagnosed 2002– 2018 shows 

that survival chances are the same in small an
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11th International Paediatric Renal 

Tumours Biology meeting, 7-
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Congratulations to Professor Kathy Pritchard-Jones! 

Our study in the news 

Outcomes of the IMPORT study was presented at the annual NCRI conference held virtually 

in November 2021. It was titled: “Efforts to achieve earlier diagnosis of renal tumours in 

childhood are required to improve survival rates in the UK and Ireland”, presented by Reem 

Al-Saadi. It was covered by several media stories. 

 

From left to right: Reem Al-Saadi, Kathy Pritchard-Jones 

 

                                                        

In April 2022, Professor 

Kathy Pritchard-Jones 

received a Life -Time 

Achievement Award from the 

CCLG. The award highlights 

Professor Pritchard-Jones’s 

significant role within the 

paediatric oncology 

community for over 30 years, 

outstanding performance, 

excellence, and dedication to 
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https://www.cclg.org.uk/publications/Cancer-specific-information/Kidney-tumours-a-parents-guide/KIDNEY
https://www.cclg.org.uk/publications/Cancer-specific-information/Wilms-tumour/PGFSWILM
https://www.cclg.org.uk/publications/Cancer-specific-information/Treatment-options-for-relapsed-Wilms-tumour-in-children/RELWILMS
https://www.cclg.org.uk/publications/Cancer-specific-information/



